

## BY EMAIL ONLY

Mr P Ponting

Please ask for: lan Dickinson Telephone: 01772.533587

Email: commissioner@lancashire-pcc.gov.uk

Our Ref:

Date: 14th November 2018

## Dear Mr Ponting,

I write in response to your e-mail of the 17<sup>th</sup> October 2018 (14:36) and can confirm that the link you provided relates to the current version of the Financial Regulations.

Further, in your e-mail you also enquire as to:

1. The section pertaining to the Chief Constable being able to dispose of assets.

In response, I would advise you that at the time the decision was made to donate the motorbike, the specific authority for the Chief Constable, through his officers, to dispose of property is set out at section 8.27 in the 'Interim Scheme of Governance for the Police and Crime Commissioner for Lancashire & the Chief Constable of Lancashire Constabulary'. This document was approved on the 22<sup>nd</sup> November 2012 (Decision 2012/01) and can be found via the following link

https://www.lancashire-pcc.gov.uk/decisions-november-2012-to-march-2013/

2. To what value.

As there is no specific disposal value set out in the Financial Regulations, I would advise you that it is therefore, a matter for the Chief Constable to determine the most appropriate method of disposal and the value.

Yours faithfully,

Ian Dickinson
Governance & Policing Lead
Office of the Police & Crime Commissioner for Lancashire